
 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH   
1196 MAIN STREET 

HOLDEN, MASSACHUSETTS 01520 
 

TELEPHONE (508) 210-5542 
FACSIMILE (508) 829-0252 

 
 

 

Meeting Date – October 24, 2023 

 

Members Present – Michael Mazloff, Michelle O’Rourke, Melissa Tuomi 

 

Others Present:  Denise Monteiro – Recording Secretary, Laura Tupper – Recording Secretary, 

Trevor Bruso – Board of Health Agent, Town of Holden, Chris Montiverdi – Director of Health 

Operations 

 

Michael Mazloff called the meeting to order at 5:33 PM.  

 

 Approval of Minutes – September 26, 2023 – APPROVED 

 

Title V Inspections Completed 

 854 Main Street – Passes  

 31 Old Broad Street – Passes  

 143 Wood Street – Fails   
 

Systems Being Repaired 

 437 Bullard Street – D Box Replacement 

 12 Wentworth Drive – Abandon septic for new sewer connection 

 1605 Reservoir Street – New ST and SAS 

 45 Stearns Lane – D Box Replacement 

 

Health Agents Report/Updates – Trevor Bruso 

 Trevor reported he has done 12 Food Inspections, out of those 12 he did 5 Follow up 

Inspections and had a closure due to infestation. Michael Mazloff thanked Trevor for 

letting the board know of the closure.  

 Trevor issued 4 Orders to correct letters for housing issues. He went with David 

Lindberg, Building Commissioner to look at abandoned and distressed properties in 

town, the plan is to work together to get the properties cleaned up. 

 He delivered COVID Tests to town buildings for residents to take. 

 Title V has been busy, Trevor has been working with Jamie Terry on perc tests and 

inspections. 

 

 

 



 

 

New/Other Business 

 Status of Community Health Assessment Surveys – The Coalition is planning to attend 

the VNA Flu clinic at the Senior Center to hand out the surveys. Michael Mazloff asked 

about interns’ maybe that would help get the survey out there. Chris Montiverdi 

responded there are no interns that he knows of but could check with Francis or Miriam. 

Michael asked if someone would be available to attend meetings and/or focus groups to 

get the survey out there. Chris said yes Miriam would be available to do that. Michael 

asked that this be put on next month’s agenda and requested Chris Wilson attend for an 

update. 

 

Amendment to the Private Well Regulations 

 Chris Montiverdi stated the amended Well Regulations were emailed to the Board and 

are ready to vote on for approval. The Board has reviewed and are ready to vote to accept 

the regulations.  

 Melissa Tuomi made a motion to approve the Amended Well Regulations. Michelle 

O’Rourke seconded. Michael Mazloff asked all in favor say I – PASSED 3-0 

 
Next Meeting November 28, 2023 at 5:30 pm 
 
Adjourned 6:03pm 

 


